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GROWING IN ....            
 ...OUR REDEEMER  

 

Redeemer Evangelical Lutheran Church                         October 2018
   

Church Office: office@redeemertomahawk.org 
Visit our website at:  redeemertomahawk.org 

715-453-4814   
 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

  
 
 

 
 
 

Menôs Club Fish Fry and 
Potato Pancake Supper 

 

Friday,  October 5 
4:30 - 6:00 pm 

 

Fish, Potato Pancakes, Regular Pancakes,  
Applesauce, Tartar Sauce and Refreshments.  

 

All are invited! Come enjoy the fellowship,  

good time and great food! 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 
Mission Festival & Celebration of 30 Years of 

Service for Pastor Gass 
 

Sunday, October 21st 

Brunch between services in lower level. 
 

Come enjoy worship and fellowship! 
 
  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjvxoSNv9bdAhVr4YMKHbXgC2kQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.zionfairbanks.org%2Ffellowship&psig=AOvVaw1WggEDY-itoXaAGrpd8VGe&ust=1537976483008091
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hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘΗ 

 
 

Saturdays:  5:00 pm                 
Sundays:  8:00 am & 10:30 am 

 
Refreshments and fellowship  
follow the early service. 

 

 
 

LADIES BIBLE STUDY 
9:00 am most Mondays 

 
 

LADIES Evening BIBLE STUDY 
 2nd & 4th Monday of each month 
September 10th & September 24th 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7:00 am every Friday @ Caf® on Main 
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REDEEMERôS WEBSITE:   
Sermon videos continue to be posted on the church website,  
redeemertomahawk.org. A new video should be posted almost every 
week, and you can check out previously posted sermons on the sermon 
archive page. Look under ñfrom pastorò in the top menu bar.   
 
Also, information is available regarding on-line  
giving. 
 
 Check us out today at RedeemerTomahawk.org! 

 

COMFORT CARE AND HOSPICE SERVICES 
 
Are you interested in becoming an Aspirus Comfort Care &  
Hospice Volunteer?  Volunteers provide a comforting presence and 
emotional/social support to our patients and their families in our  
Hospice Program. As a volunteer, you have the opportunity to help 
patients in their end-of-life journey, live in dignity and peace while 
helping to offer a pain-free and comfortable environment. 
 

To become a volunteer, please call the ACCHS Coordinators, Samantha Stroik or  
Tasha Stencil at 715-847-2424 or 1-866-331-2467. For more information, please visit 
our website www.aspirus.org/volunteers, click on ñAspirus Wausau Hospital and  
Aspirus Comfort Care and Hospice Servicesò. Click on ñapply nowò to start the  
process of becoming a hospice volunteer!  Training is based on your schedule and 
needs. 

Prayer Chains have been a 

very important part in the 

ministry of the church. 

 

Would you like to be a 

part of Redeemerôs Prayer 

Chain?  Prayers can be for a relative, neighbor, friend, or mission.   

Prayer requests can be made by a family member, to any of our  

3 team captains.  Members of the prayer chain have the opportunity to 

witness wonderful, exciting answers to prayer, as well as grow in faith. 

If you would like to be part of this ministry, or would like more  

information, please call or email Janell at 715-282-6604 or 

jandjsolinky@frontier.com. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjj3sjX3PDMAhVJdz4KHeijBmAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.villagesdachurch.org%2Fservices--meetings.html&psig=AFQjCNGWZS9kfSkNJ_mup-dpestVM5QF9Q&ust=1464102863507004
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=xNcQGe3XBEA8WM&tbnid=st1xSOfZkgq3RM:&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.frontstreetumc.org%2Farticle294657.htm&ei=5DUgVI7sOIidyASK84LQDA&bvm=bv.75775273,d.aWw&psig=AFQjC
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=SUOPih9kybMRHM&tbnid=BfmbbULgN1jqLM:&ved=0CAYQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.juliabettencourt.com%2Fprintables%2Fmpinvites3.html&ei=OrgpU_D_NNLPqAGwuYCoDQ&bvm=bv.62922401,d.a
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjo4qCqhODbAhUQA6wKHfNnDasQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Feasyscienceforkids.com%2Fall-about-computers%2F&psig=AOvVaw0E2mMszJajB_nv7JNSAl_G&ust=1529508223523424
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   Youth group families, 
 
Winter is coming. So this 
month, before the snow  
arrives (Lord-willing), we 
are planning to do our  
biannual highway cleanup. 

We are looking to head out to our adopted stretch 
of highway L. Iôm thinking of Saturday, October 
13th as the tentative date (subject to change based 
on weather conditions). We will meet at Billy 
Bobôs at 11am. After the cleanup is done, the 
youth are invited to stay for pizza at Billy Bobôs. 
No need to bring your own money unless you 
want something else. The event activities,          
including lunch, will likely conclude around 1 or 
1:30pm. This may not be the most fun event on 
our calendar, I realize, but the youth tend to have 
a good time with it nonetheless. There is joy in 
working together in acts of service. Remember, 
we are team Redeemer! 

In Christ, 
-Michael Nocella 

 
Thank you, 
-Michael Nocella 
Congregational Assistant, Redeemer Ev. Lutheran 
Church 
Tomahawk, Wisconsin 
Cell: (734) 770-9141  
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PRESIDENTôS COUNCIL REPORT  
SEPTEMBER 2018 

 
Greetings to my fellow members of 
Team Redeemer, 
 
Thank you to all who participated in 
the Open Forum on September 23rd.     

While I believe we still have a ways to go in determining 
the correct path to follow, I was encouraged by the positive 
feedback as we discussed the expansion of the Learning 
Center ministry.  There is still time to voice your opinions/
questions before the October 7th voters meeting.  Please 
contact any of the Long Range Planning Committee  
members or drop a note into the wooden box found on the 
table by the church entrance.   *You can find a list of  
committee members inside your bulletin. 
 
We have a group of individuals who have given of their 
time and talents to set up and implement Online Giving for 
anyone that is interested.   We are excited to offer this  
opportunity to our members.  If you have any questions or 
would like help getting started in the process, please  
contact Brenda Bartz or Rodney Wright.    
 
With our fall schedule of Sunday School having started, it 
is heartwarming to see so many young families with  
children, in Godôs house.  Your commitment to bringing 
your children to Sunday School is an encouragement to us 
all.  May I also take this time to thank the teachers and  
volunteers who make our Sunday School program possible.  
Your dedication is greatly appreciated. 
 
Godôs blessings to all, 
Dennis Schoeneck 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjL76il_N_bAhVqja0KHUbpDmkQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Farchive.constantcontact.com%2Ffs188%2F1109510990401%2Farchive%2F1116436277233.html&psig=AOvVaw3SzwKBzhpTB9J
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Long Range Planning 
 
 
 

For the past year, 15 people of our congregation have been 
evaluating the ministry of our congregation.  We have 
evaluated the areas of worship, evangelism, fellowship and 
education.   Several action items and goals have been  
identified.  We shared them with the congregation early 
this year.    
 
We have also evaluated our facilities.   Our facilities are to 
match our ministry needs.   Currently, our facilities do not 
allow us the opportunity to include infant care. Therefore, 
our Long Range Planning committee will be presenting the 
possibility of building an addition to our Learning Center.  
 
Please note the following schedule:   
 
 
October 7:   Congregational meeting to seek approval to  
  continue to pursue the development of plans. 
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News from the  Learning Center 
The leaves are changing and the crisp fall air has 
arrived.  The children are enjoying the fall weather 
and the changes in the season.  We have gotten into 
our school year routine.  The children are working 
on counting, colors, letters, and all sorts of  
activities.  We enjoy weekly visits from Pastor and 
Mr. Michael to tell us Bible stories and monthly  
visits from Miss Annette from the Tomahawk Public 
Library.   We still have room in our 3K and 4K 

rooms, please let people know that we are accepting students at any 
time.   
We have two student teachers in the center this fall.  They are students 
at Nicollet College and we look forward to them working with the  
children.   
Please continue to keep the Learning Center in your prayers.  Also, 
donôt forget to save your Milk Moola from Kwik Trip and use Amazon 
Smile to support the Learning Center.   
 
Becki Wagner 
Learning Center Administrator 

 

 

 

Current Wish List Items: 
 

We are looking for an upholstered chair for one of the 
classrooms.  It would be for the teachers to sit in with 
children while reading or talking with them.  If you 
have one that you are willing to donate, please  

contact the Learning Center office. 
 4T firefighter costumes 
Baby Doll Bottles 

4T police officer costumes 
3 x 3 post it notes 
D batteries 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjE59HYgdfdAhXs5YMKHQoADi0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.buildabear.co.uk%2Ffirefighter-costume-3-pc.%2F423634.html&psig=AOvVaw3uZ6HJNXQtjp2zW4spp4oH&ust=15379
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The September 10th meeting was called 
to order with 16 ladies present.  The 
minutes from the April 9th meeting were 
read and approved as read. 
 

Election of officers was held. Due to lack 
of volunteers, all officers will remain in 
their current positions. They are:  

President ï Janell Solinsky, Vice President ï Judy Lentz,  
Secretary ï Louise Wright and Treasurer ï Janet Kerr.  
 

The annual Bazaar is scheduled for November 17th. Janell reminded us to 
start thinking of what we will donate and where the proceeds should go. 
It was suggested that we bake more cookies, since that is the biggest  
seller.  
 

Since we had no information on the Fall LWMS Rally we will discuss 
this and our donation amount at the October 1st meeting.  
 

Janell announced that Cindy Wachsmuth, Pre-Need Specialist from 
Krueger Funeral Home would like to do a presentation to our group. We 
agreed to do this at the October meeting. 
 

Janell asked for ideas for spending our CD funds. Barb Henning  
suggested there would be a need for equipment if we add an infant room 
to the learning center.  
 

Pastor announced at the beginning of the meeting that there would be a 
mission festival at Redeemer on October 21st. There will be a brunch in 
the gym between services. A sign-up sheet will be posted for those  
wanting to bring food. Further discussion took place at this time in our 
meeting. Perhaps the persons slated for refreshments on that Sunday can 
bring flowers. Since it is Pastorôs 30th anniversary at Redeemer this year, 
we would like to honor him for this milestone in conjunction with this 
Sundayôs festivities. Dixie will order a cake and cards from the  
congregation will be encouraged.  
 

The next regular meeting will be Monday, October 1st at our new time 
9:00 am. All Redeemer ladies are welcome and encouraged to attend. 
 

 Respectfully submitted, Louise Wright, Secretary 
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hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ 
DǊƻǿ ƛƴ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ 

 

Ladiesô Guild 
This monthôs meeting is 

Monday, October 1st @ 9:00 am 
        *Note new time change 
 

Quilting  
1st and 3rd Wednesday 
October 3rd & October 17th 
Quilting Area, 9-12 noon 

 
 

 
 

Menôs Club 
Annual Fish Fry 

 October 5th 
4:30 pmð6:00 pm 

 
 
 

YOUTH GROUP 
 

Watch for updates on email and Facebook 

All youth (Grades 6 - 12) are welcome to join in the 

fun! 

 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjimoCm3d3bAhUSca0KHQjVABcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ourhopelutheran.com%2Fladies-guild.html&psig=AOvVaw0QjEMniwJGGDi40bUwsBDP&ust=1529429033891558
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiFjL6voMXKAhWIeT4KHSMQDEYQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stmarysterling.com%2Fpages%2Fparish-ministries%2Fformation-ministries%2Fyouth-group.php&psig=AFQjCNEc33QhxfPn
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Church/Learning Center Finances 
 

Financial Report July 1, 2018 - August  31, 2018 

 

 
 
 
 hũŜǊƛƴƎǎ !Ŏǘǳŀƭ   .ǳŘƎŜǘŜŘ 

 wŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ  9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ 

 ¸ŜŀǊ-ǘƻ-5ŀǘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ-ǘƻ-5ŀǘŜ  ¸ŜŀǊ-ǘƻ-5ŀǘŜ 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ      

                - DŜƴŜǊŀƭ 
ό¦ƴƛŬŜŘ .ǳŘƎŜǘύ  Ϸ        ооΣмус  Ϸ        осΣппп   ϝ   Ϸ     ппΣулс  

Φ  

     

{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ DƛƊǎ όbƻƴ-ōǳŘƎŜǘŜŘύ    

     5Ŝōǘ wŜǝǊŜƳŜƴǘ  Ϸ          сΣррф   Ϸ          сΣслм    ƴŀ  

     aƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ  Ϸ                  л  Ϸ                 л   ƴŀ  

     b[I{  Ϸ           мΣтпр   Ϸ          мΣтпр   ƴŀ  

     ²[/C{  Ϸ              мсф  Ϸ                 л    ƴŀ  

     [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ /ǘǊΦ  Ϸ           мΣррл  Ϸ          мΣррл   ƴŀ  

     

  ¢ǳƛǝƻƴ κCŜŜǎκ  !Ŏǘǳŀƭ   .ǳŘƎŜǘŜŘ 

 
 wŜƛƳōǳǊǎŜπ
ƳŜƴǘǎκ  

9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ  9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ 

  hũŜǊƛƴƎǎκDƛƊǎ  ¸ŜŀǊ-ǘƻ-5ŀǘŜ  ¸ŜŀǊ-ǘƻ-5ŀǘŜ 

[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ /ŜƴǘŜǊ      

                - DŜƴŜǊŀƭ 
ό¦ƴƛŬŜŘ .ǳŘƎŜǘύ  Ϸ        роΣлсф   Ϸ        рсΣрпн    Ϸ     роΣрут  
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All Aboardé the Meal Train 

 
  

Meal Train-September  up-date 
As of September 30th, 20 members of our church,  have 
cooked and delivered 398 meals for our  Meal Train, to 
those in our congregation that have a need!  What dedicated 
service our cooks have shown!  To date, the Meal Train has 
prepared meals, made with love and prayers, for 27 different 
families in our church, in 1.9  years!!!  Thatôs a real Team 
effort. 
If you would like to help out sharing meals with our Meal 
Train, please contact Janell. It has been a huge blessing to 
all those involved. 
 
Janell Solinsky, Meal Train Coordinator  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwihlNzWpcrUAhWCxYMKHdBiBRsQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cashmerepres.org%2Ffinance--stewardship.html&psig=AFQjCNHvnji0sr2_uJzLBt79uaha-V-Zpw&ust=1497974914085638
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JOSH DEWITT:  Your cards and letters of encouragement can be 
sent to Josh at New Lisbon Correctional Institution; Joshua DeWitt 
#650751; P O Box 4000; New Lisbon, WI 53950. 
 

 

NURSING HOME RESIDENTS:    
 
 

JUDY MARHEINE 
Golden Age, 720 E. Kings Ave; Tomahawk, WI  54487 
 
ANNE LUND, LOIS KOTH 
Riverview Nursing Home, 428 N 6th St; Tomahawk, WI  54487 
 
IRENE UTTECH, EUNICE DAENICKE 
Country Terrace; 300 Theiler Dr., Tomahawk, WI  54487 
 
GLADYS GAUGER 
Milestone Senior Living; 314 E 
Lincoln Ave.; Tomahawk, WI  
54487 
 
DAN SPINNEY 
1216 St. Agnes Drive,  
Green Bay, WI 54304  

 

 

Celebrating the 40th year of NLHS! 
 

Celebration Service lead by Pastor Otterstatter on October 14th, 
2018 at 3:00 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

�W�Œ���]�•�]�v�P���'�}�����(�}�Œ���ð�ì���Ç�����Œ�•���}�(�����o���•�•�]�v�P�•�����š���E�>�,�^�J 
 

 

7 

 

�&�K�X�U�F�K���/�L�E�U�D�U�\���&�R�U�Q�H�U 
 

������  

 

�:�H���K�D�Y�H���P�X�O�W�L�S�O�H���F�R�S�L�H�V���R�I���V�R�P�H���E�R�R�N�V���L�Q���W�K�H���F�K�X�U�F�K��
�O�L�E�U�D�U�\�������:�H���Z�R�X�O�G���O�L�N�H���W�R���N�H�H�S���R�Q�O�\���W�Z�R���F�R�S�L�H�V���R�I��
�E�R�R�N�V�������:�H���Z�L�O�O���E�H���V�H�O�O�L�Q�J���W�K�H���H�[�W�U�D���E�R�R�N�V���D�Q�G���X�V�L�Q�J��
�W�K�H���S�U�R�F�H�H�G�V���W�R���S�X�U�F�K�D�V�H���P�R�U�H���E�R�R�N�V���I�R�U���W�K�H���F�K�X�U�F�K��
�O�L�E�U�D�U�\�������3�O�H�D�V�H���Z�D�W�F�K���I�R�U���W�K�H�V�H���E�R�R�N�V���R�Q���V�D�O�H���L�Q���W�K�H��
�F�R�P�L�Q�J���Z�H�H�N�V�� 

 
       

 

DIME & DOLLAR 
 

�'�L�P�H���	���'�R�O�O�D�U���L�V���L�Q���Q�H�H�G���R�I�����Y�R�O�X�Q�W�H�H�U�V��
�W�R���Z�R�U�N���L�Q���W�K�H�L�U���:�D�X�V�D�X���V�W�R�U�H���������'�L�P�H���	����
�'�R�O�O�D�U���L�V���D���W�K�U�L�I�W���V�W�R�U�H���Z�K�R�V�H���P�L�V�V�L�R�Q���L�V��

�W�R���V�X�S�S�R�U�W���&�K�U�L�V�W�L�D�Q���H�G�X�F�D�W�L�R�Q���D�W���1�R�U�W�K�O�D�Q�G���/�X�W�K�H�U�D�Q���+�L�J�K���6�F�K�R�R�O��
�W�K�U�R�X�J�K���W�K�H�L�U���J�L�I�W�V���R�I���W�L�P�H���D�Q�G���W�D�O�H�Q�W�V�������5�H�G�H�H�P�H�U���K�D�V���E�H�H�Q���D�V�N�H�G���W�R��
�S�U�R�Y�L�G�H���Y�R�O�X�Q�W�H�H�U�V���W�K�H�����Q�G���D�Q�G�����W�K���7�X�H�V�G�D�\�V���R�I���H�D�F�K���P�R�Q�W�K���� 
 
�,�I���\�R�X���Z�R�X�O�G���O�L�N�H���W�R���Y�R�O�X�Q�W�H�H�U�����I�H�H�O���I�U�H�H���W�R���W�D�O�N���W�R���D���P�H�P�E�H�U���R�I���W�K�H��
�/�D�G�L�H�V���*�X�L�O�G���� 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjn--v-guDbAhUHRa0KHZAZAgIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fquotesloveable.com%2Finspiring-quotes-about-difficult-times%2Finspiring-quotes-about-difficult-times-inspi

